LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP (LDT)
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS’ (BOS I) MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, MAY 10, 2022
CALL TO ORDER:  Supervisors Lou Simone, Richard Brown and Gene Wier were in attendance along with Treasurer Alison Emmons, Secretary Janice Hearne and Road Master Geoff Burkhart.   Rich Henryson, Charlie Rodgers, Jan and Stephen McHenry, Jeri Ramagnano, Andrew Tuleya (ARRO), Eli Stoltzfus (re: Proposed Schoolhouse), Abraham Stoltzfus, Christian Zook and two additional school associates were in attendance.  The BOS I Meeting began at 7:32 PM.  
.

PUBLIC COMMENTS #1:  
MS4:  Mr. Andrew Tuleya (ARRO) was recognized and began a presentation regarding the Township’s MS4 Stormwater Permitting Public Update. The five (5) main topics were:  Londonderry’s Stormwater Permit; Public Education and Involvement; Illicit Discharge Reporting and Pollution Prevention; 2021 – 2022 Annual Report and Comments; and Pollution Reduction Plan.  By September 30th the Township must upgrade its Stormwater Ordinance.  ARRO will assist with this update.  Additionally Mr. Tuleya discussed a letter received from P.E. Consulting Engineers & Surveyors, Inc. inquiring about the potential of a combined Pollution Reduction Plan (PRP) along Elk Creek Road with several municipalities.  This project would be paid for by each involved municipality and would provide each participating municipality with PRP credit.  Lou Simone and Mr. Tuleya agreed to meet soon with Penn Township’s engineer to discuss costs (up front as well as on-going/long term costs), credits, etc.  
Q & A:  LDT resident, Stephen McHenry, asked if the municipal facility under discussion at Mr. Tuleya’s last Township visit had been mitigated.  Mr. Tulaya answered in the affirmative.  Richard Brown asked about instances where there is stormwater runoff from private activities (i.e. mushroom dock platforms and state roads).  Mr. Tuleya responded the mushroom farm and PennDOT are responsible.  Further, LDT’s ordinance will be updated in September and will address penalties to be assessed for non-remediation which will provide a mechanism to enforce the updated Ordinance.
PUBLIC COMMENTS (#2):
BAKER ROAD PROPOSED SCHOOLHOUSE:   Mr. Christian Zook, Baker Road, Penn Township, was recognized and spoke for his School Board Members.  He explained the proposed school will be on Eli Stoltzfus’ property at 195 Baker Road.  It is hoped the new school will be built and ready for students by the end of August when school should begin.  A Conditional Use Hearing has been requested.  Rich Henryson suggested the School Board Members attend the PC meeting on Wednesday, May 18th with actual detailed plans.  In addition Mr. Henryson explained the Conditional Use Hearing process and that it is a legal proceeding attended by LDT’s attorney.  Mr. Zook and his associates are welcome to have their own representation, but that is their choice.  Mr. Zook
noted there is a long lead time for ordering materials and that time is of the essence.  Mr. Henryson explained the PC would discuss all the pertinent issues and issue their recommendation to the BOS.  The BOS set a Conditional Use Hearing for Thursday, June 9th, at 7:30 PM in the LDT Municipal Building.  Further Lou Simone noted there would be discussions with Bill Beers and Spence Andress on pertinent issues.
BOS I MINUTES FROM APRIL 12, 2022 MEETING:  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Minutes from the BOS I meeting of April 12, 2022 as submitted.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.  
TREASURER’S  REPORT -  APRIL:  Treasurer Alison Emmons submitted the April Treasurer’s Report which the BOS reviewed.  Further the BOS reviewed and approved all invoices and signed the checks per the recommendations of the new auditor.  Mrs. Emmons explained the check written for LDT’s EMS contribution was higher than normal as two installments were paid this month.  Due to the closing of Jennersville Hospital, EMS expenses have increased significantly.  Lou Simone noted SCCEMS will monitor the first 6 months expenditures and may request additional monetary assistance.  Mrs. Emmons expects to meet with PLIGT in the next two weeks regarding a debit/procurement card for Geoff Burkhart. 
PSATS CONVENTION UPDATE:  Lou Simone reported there were two highlights he wished to share: The EMS workshop was excellent with a good speaker and he was able to glean information on trucks and mowers from other supervisors.  Alison Emmons also attended the Conference and audited the R-T-K Laws seminar.  It is expected the Fall Legislative session will take up “Nuisance Requests”.  She noted some large Townships spend 50 Hours a month or more on R-T-K requests.
TOWNSHIP REPORTS:
A. ZONING OFFICER / BUILDING INSPECTOR REPORT – APRIL, 2022:   The Board reviewed Bill Beers’ April report as follows: There were four (4) Building Permits issued; one (1) building permit is pending and one (1) building permit was renewed.  One (1) Exempt Storm Water Permit was issued.  Total permit fees collected were $1,836.00.  Eight (8) Use and Occupancy permits were issued with six (6) resale and two (2) regular U&O’s issued.  A total of ten 10) various construction inspections were conducted.   The Fernwood Bridge Zoom calls continue to be held with FEMA and PEMA.  The Topo Survey work is expected to be completed this week and the Hydraulic Stream Study is in its initial phase of evaluation of the creek.  A copy of the 2016 bridge inspection report by PCS was 
obtained and is being uploaded to the Portal.  Mr. Beers is working with an Amish group on Baker Road for a Conditional Use Hearing and a possible 

     variance request for a Schoolhouse.  The Conditional Use Application has    
been submitted along with the $2,500.00 fee.
B. ROADMASTER:   Geoff Burkhart gave the following report of recent Township activity: 

Sensors:  The sensors are back up and running.  Their website was the problem.
Amish Buggy Parking at LDT:  The Township has no designated place for the Amish to park their buggies.  Mr. Burkhart asked permission to install a tie post by the fuel pump.  The BOS happily granted permission.

Trucks and Mowers:  Lou Simone noted he had obtained pertinent information and contacts while at the PSATS Conference.  Mr. Burkhart and Mr. Simone on June 8th or later, will schedule a meeting with the Supervisor from West Goshen and his Public Works employees to discuss sickle mowers and trucks.  West Goshen has expertise in the modification of a sickle mower to a disc mower as well as useful information regarding trucks.   
   C.  EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT (EM):  None. 

   D.  PLANNING COMMISSION (PC):  There was no PC Meeting in April. 
        The next PC meeting will be held Wednesday, May 18, 2022 at 7:30 PM.  
        This meeting will be held on WEDNESDAY as there is a Primary Election on      

        Tuesday, May 17th.  
   E.  OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE (OSC):  The OSC did not meet in April. The
         next scheduled meeting will be Wednesday, May 18, 2022 at 5:30 PM.
   F.  HISTORICAL COMMITTEE (HC):  The Historical Committee met on April 

        26, 2022.  Lou Simone read excerpts from the Minutes.  On April 12th the 

        Task Force met with Tim Cassidy to discuss particulars for the building 

        renovations.  Parkesburg is celebrating their 250th Anniversary and the
        Londonderry Township Historical Committee will display artifacts and

        provide Township history.
  G.  WEBSITE / FACEBOOK:   Gene Wier continues to update the website and 
        Facebook as necessary.

OLD BUSINESS:  
A. LDT MUNICIPAL BUILDING RENOVATIONS:  The Task Force will meet with Tim Cassidy on May 11th at 4:30 PM.  The Historical Committee has determined they would like 400 sq. ft. (i.e. 20’ x 20”) of space with an island to lay out large flat items with additional storage beneath the counter, a bulletin board and monitor.  Gene Wier noted there is a great deal going on and the task force is currently gathering and prioritizing information.
B. FERNWOOD BRIDGE REPLACEMENT MEETING WITH PEMA:  This topic was discussed under Township Reports Item A.  The next PEMA call will be in 2 weeks or so.
C. LONDONDERRY MEADOWS CROSSWALK:  Richard Brown reported this is moving along, but slowly.  The surveyors were due today and Jim Fritsch will review the information in preparation for an application to PennDOT.  
SECCRA $5,000 GRANT RECEIVED:  Dr. Brown noted the Township has
     received another $5,000 grant from SECCRA for Parks and Recreation.  
The Board and audience expressed their thanks to Barbara Stewart who compiled all the information in order to secure the grant.  Thank you Dr. Stewart.  Open Space can now use these funds for parks and recreation expenditures.
D. ARPA:  Lou Simone noted the Township chose the option to use these funds for normal expenditures as well as fire and EMS donations.  The Township must commit these funds by the end of 2024.
NEW BUSINESS:
A. RESOLUTION #02-2022 – Support for ARP Grant Application to Chester County to House “Medic 94”:  Lou Simone read the Resolution in its entirety to the audience.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve Resolution #02-2022 as read.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.  All three Supervisors signed the Resolution.
B. RESOLUTION #09-2021 – Support the PA Commission for the United States Semiquincentenial (250th US Anniversary):  This Resolution was approved and signed on 11-22-2021 and distributed to government entities on 12-06-2021.  Lou Simone announced a copy of this previously approved Resolution was forwarded to PSATS per their request on 05-03-2022.
C. ARMSTRONG REQUEST FOR RENEWAL OF CABLE FRANCHISE:  This letter dated 0428-2022 alerted the BOS that negotiations for a renewal of the Armstrong contract will commence soon.  Richard Brown noted the Board will review the Armstrong offer.
D. BIG ELK WATERSHED OPPORTUNITY:  This topic was discussed earlier in the meeting.  See Public Comments #1.
ANNOUNCEMENTS / CORRESPONDENCE:  Lou Simone read the following:
A. OFFICE CLOSED – PRIMARY ELECTION DAY:  Tuesday, May 17, 2022.
B. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE:  Wednesday, May 18, 2022 at 5:30 PM. 
C. PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING:  Wednesday, May18, 2022 at 7:30 PM.  (Due to Primary Election Day on 05-17-2022).   

D. MINDY ACRES HOA MEETING:  Thursday, May 19, 2022 at 7:00 PM

E. BOS II MEETING:  Monday, May 23, 2022.  
F. OFFICE CLOSED (AM only) – CCSIGA Professional Meeting:  Tuesday, May 24, 2022 until 12:00 PM.  (Janice Hearne)
G. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE:  Tuesday, May 24, 2022 at 7:00 PM.

H. OFFICE CLOSED – Memorial Day:  Monday, May 30, 2022.  
I. BOS I MEETING:  Tuesday, June 14, 2022 at 7:30 PM.  
PAY BILLS:   All invoices were reviewed and paid in the usual manner.
ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business before the Board a MOTION was made by Lou Simone and seconded by Gene Wier to adjourn the meeting at 8:48 PM.  The vote was 3-0 in favor.
Respectfully submitted,
Janice H. Hearne
Administrative Secretary
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